

Newsletter No 15
Friday 22nd July 2025
Our theme this half term is

HOPE



"Let your light shine." Matthew 5:16

It is so good to reflect on how much we have to be thankful for at Lea Endowed, this year. We bring the Summer term to a close, celebrating all the hard work that the children and staff have put in, this year. I am very proud of all that has been achieved, through the hard work and dedication of our wonderful team. I have asked the children to share with me, some of their highlights from this year - the list was enormous but there were a few firm favourites that were repeated over and over again:, Numerous fundraiser events, Life Bus, Borwick Hall, Parent Showcases, Wild Discovery, Bend the Rules Day, BSYW Workshops, Extreme English Week, Super Science Day, Y6 Enterprise, Outdoor Worship, Swimming, Bikeability, Christmas Plays, Poetry Performance, Easter Praise, Sports' Day, Buddy Time ... what an array of wonderful memories we have made together as a school family. Thank you for your part in supporting all these events.

FAREWELL TO YEAR 6

Today we say a final goodbye to our very special Year 6 children. They have reached the end of this chapter and it's now time for us to send them on their journey with our blessing. At both Leavers' Services, at St Christopher's, and in school, they shared wonderful memories of their time here and the important life lessons they have learned. The children have achieved so much already, including a great set of SATs results. Each one of you is unique and special, with your own gifts, dreams, and possibilities. While we are sad to see you go, we are filled with pride at everything you've accomplished and all that lies ahead for you. We pray that they continue to flourish and grow into the best individuals they can be, discovering the wonderful plan God has for their lives.

Mrs Seagrave's Great Manners Award

was delighted to present my special award for excellent manners and a respectful attitude to:

Sophia in Reception, Jayden in Y6

Maisie H in Y4

Well done and keep shining brightly.

Bend the Rules Day

Thank you for supporting this very popular fundraiser.
Together we raised an amazing £340
This will be a great help with our school funds and will be used towards much needed resources for all the children in school

St Christopher's Summer Services

Family friendly Services for all ages, every Sunday @ 10:30am. St Christopher's is on Blackpool Road next to the Pig& Whistle.

You will receive a very warm welcome ©

GOLD SPORTS AWARD

WE are absolutely delighted to have been awarded GOLD standard, again, for the government - led award for our Sporting and Games provision this year. This is a great achievement, which has been awarded as a result of the wide range of high-quality Sports, Inclusivity and Physical Literacy, we provide, here at Lea Endowed.

Staying Safe Online

As we close for the Summer break, I am very mindful of the challenges parents face in keeping their children safe online. I cannot emphasise enough how important it is to check your child's online activity daily, use appropriate filters and keep age-appropriate restrictions in place. On Friday 25 July, enforcement of the Online Safety Act's Children's Codes will come into effect. The enforcement of the codes marks a major shift in how children will experience the online world. Here is a link to an explainer for parents:

parents explainer page

SCHOOL LUNCHES Congratulations to Mrs Foy and Mrs **Green for achieving** a 5-star rating again! Please note: Mrs Foy's delicious, awardwinning school lunches will remain at £2.90. Children moving into Year 3 will no longer receive **Universal Free School Meals and** will need to pay from September unless they are eligible for free school meals.

Thank you for your wonderful support throughout this year. On behalf of all the staff, children and governors, may I wish you all a happy, restful and safe Summer holiday,

CM Seagrave

